
 
 

MOCA GRAND OF NEW MEXICO 

2023-2024 

PRESIDENT MESSAGE #1-JULY 

 
HAPPY MOCA NEW YEAR!! 

 

Welcome back everyone. As you know, at GRAND Convention, we voted to keep the GRAND (on 

a trial basis this year) and revisit its growth at the 2024 Grand Convention. I also promised to do my 

best to help bring up the membership and make sure we are starting to be “seen” again. I want to 

THANK everyone who took position and I heard no “NO’s”. I would like to go back to our roots 

again and bring back something “things” that we did in the past, along with new “ideas” to bring up 

the Grand.  

 

• First items to start our year-make sure you have submitted your election report to Louise 

Salas ASAP.   

 

Grand Chairman-Please submit a promotional to Grand Secretary Louise Salas by the 25th of each 

month with a cc to me. She will then send them out at the beginning of each month and will forward 

them to Gordon Lam to place on the NM Cootie Webpage. (This is one we are getting back into 

doing).  

 

• We do have a Grand Group page on Facebook. Please join it today…it is  

 

❤     MOCA-Grand of NM ❤     

 

• We are finishing the Grand Leadership Book with the auxiliary contacts and that should be 

out soon.  

• Our top goals will be reporting, MEMBERSHIP, and HOSPITAL work.  

 

More information after the SUPREME CONVENTION. Until then….Keep them smiling in beds of 

white.  

 

Shirlee Frias 
 

Grand of New Mexico President 

2023-2024 (second time around) 


